
I strongly oppose amending Oregon law to require in-person only voting. Mail 

in voting allows all Oregonians to have equal access to participation in our 

elections. Requiring in-person voting would greatly reduce access to voting 

for residents with mobility, employment, childcare and transportation 

barriers. Simply put, this is voter suppression. Mail in voting has been widely 

successful for decades in Oregon and there is no reason to end it. 


